Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group
at Veryan Sports and Social Club, 7 pm on 19th February 2014
1. Present



Parish / Other
Steering Group Member?
John Adams

JA
Ruan Lanihorne


Y

Emma Ball


EB
Cornwall Council


N

Robert Brown

RB
Philleigh


       Public

Ralph German

RG
Gerrans


     Alternate

David Giles

DG
Ruan Lanihorne


Y

Alison Golding

AG
Veryan



       Public

Cynthia Greenslade
CG
Gerrans


       Public


David Hall


DHa
Ruan Lanihorne


Y
Helen Hastings

HH
Gerrans


       Public


Terry Hedge

TH




       Public

David Hubbard

DHu
St Just




Y

Colin Hastings

CH
Gerrans



Y
Michael Lobb

ML
St Just



      Public


Paul Mace


PM
Gerrans



Y

Gail Smith


GS
Gerrans


      Public

 Jon Smith


JS
Veryan



           Y


M Tozer


MT
Public




N

Anne Urquart-Potts
AU
Philleigh


      Public

Sue Wagstaff

SW
Veryan




N

Keith Warren

KW
St Just



     Alternate

Graham Webb

GW
Veryan




Y

Brian Willis

BW
St Just




Y 


Apologies: Julie Johns, Christine Williams, Julian German, Marion Shipley, Keith Fisher, Margaret Miles, Geoff Pring, Gill Adams. 
2. Declarations of Interest

None.

3. Open Period

No members of the public wished to speak.
4. Minutes of the Meeting on 15th January 2014
The minutes were accepted as a correct record. Acceptance was proposed by DHa, seconded by RG.
5. Matters Arising

None.
6. Presentation of Interim Results from Q2 

CH gave a Powerpoint presentation which covered the answers from Q2, question by question, with overall results, results by Parish and results by age group.
CH thanked TH, SW, GW for their enormous work (supported enthusiastically from the floor) and CH was thanked by JS (which received similar applause).

JS went round the table asking for questions/comments. 

· DHu and KW were concerned about a potential conflict between the survey definition of local and Section 106. 

· KW was also concerned about the definition of need. 

· PM was concerned about some of the results, especially the survey opinion re: turbines. He also thought that we need to make sure that people understand what we can or cannot achieve through the Plan and what should be sent to Parishes for consideration and action. 

· GW thought that the data were fine but was concerned about ‘self serving’ questions and what do the results actually mean.

· EB thought that she could offer help in communicating with youngsters.

· RG thanked the MT for their efforts. There are some problems still but we’ve made a good start. 

· DG thanked CH and others for the presentation. With such high % in concert we have power and should write strong policy.

· DHa – People really do care about village-scapes, landscape/seascape etc. In terms of influencing the young, we need to explain to them how the older folk care.

· SW thought that it was nice to (finally) see what the data say and mean.

· JA – The strength of opinion expressed give the Plan some power. 
· HH – Fascinated that the working population isn’t so much lower than the retired population. Need to demonstrate to the working population and retirees that the Plan can deliver for them. The SG could ask the working population what would make it easier for them……JS replied that there appears to be a knowledge that we need to support tourism (for jobs), for example.

· One member of the public asked how we chose age ranges. CH – followed census practice. 

· DHa – definition of work could mean a lot of different things – full time, part time etc.

7. Chair’s Report (Appended)
JS presented the report, point by point  and asked whether there were any questions.

JA presented a set of interim objectives based on the quantitative data from the Questionnaire. JS said that in the March meeting we should be able to hone the objectives and define a Vision for the Roseland. PM asked about the level of detail we intend to go in terms of land use. JS explained that this is still being considered. 
GW said that the objectives do not totally reflect the top four community priorities, ie landscape, services, village character, helping the young live and work here. He thought that it was important to address the correspondence between these priorities and The Plan objectives. RG agreed with Graham that we need to alter the interim document so that the coloured header lines should reflect these 4 priorities.

PM asked EB for her comments. She thought that we should develop themes directly from what people have said in the questionnaire. In some areas, we might need to gather more data.

GW emphasised that although buses (for example) are not a direct land use issue, the availability or not of bus services affects the sustainability of the Roseland in the future and is, therefore, appropriate to include in an NDP.

JS confirmed that the MT will redraft this original version of the objectives and circulate it asap.
Stakeholders – GW supported HH’s suggestion that we should ask what would make it easier to work and live here.

JS thanked those on the Roseland who had taken the trouble to complete the questionnaire.

8. Finance Report (Appended)

 JS presented the report. Proposed to accept report and pay cheques proposed by GW, seconded by DG. JS said that we would have to rework the budget and have this approved. At that point, we will know whether we do need a fundraising effort. 

9. AOB    

JA presented the new Extended Team list (Appended), involving over 70 people so far. 

MEETING CLOSED 21.41. 
                                   CHAIRMANS REPORT 14 FEBRUARY 2014

1. This report covers the period 11 January 2014 to 14 February 2014 inclusive.

2. During this period the management team had no formal meetings but held ad hoc working meetings to further the work detailed below. 

3. Roseland Online and Roseland Magazine. We have continued to place articles in the magazine with identical copy being placed on Roseland Online. Similar material was also circulated by email and put on Facebook.  

4. www.roselandplan.org Work continues to regularly update the site. 

5. “Questionnaire 2” was the main focus of activity during this period. On the 1 February the Chairman collected the boxes from the four locations and a final count was made of completed questionnaires. The total received is 814. Of these the questions on 812 have been processed and placed onto the spreadsheet. However Sue Wagstaff is still inputting comments and this will probably not be completed until the end of February. In addition to this Sue has been writing to individuals where clarification has been required due to their confusing answers to certain questions in Q2. Many thanks to Sue who has co-ordinated the data entry and transcribed all of the comments, and to Graham Webb for his assistance. Colin Hastings has been working closely with Terry Hedge, our IT Consultant, on creating a PowerPoint presentation of the results from Q2 for the Steering Group Meeting on 19 February. In addition work has been undertaken to analyse the first tranche of comments which Sue has categorised. This has been done to check for consistency in the responses and to begin to analyse if there are any issues being raised which need to be taken forward. The comments processed so far will be emailed to all Steering Group members before the meeting on 19 February. Because of the unexpected but welcome response to the questionnaire it will take several weeks before the final results can be published. However, the Management Team feel that the interim results available are sufficient to identify what issues need to be taken forward and included in the draft plan. So that we can begin to identify what policies will be required John and Colin have been working on an interim set of objectives based on the results from Q2. The MT anticipate being able to present these at the meeting on 19 February.      

6. John Adams, with support from Colin Hastings has produced a template for the draft plan, which will be emailed to the SG before the meeting on 19 February. A draft area profile has been produced by Graham Webb for inclusion in the document. This will be reviewed by the MT at their meeting on 17 February. In addition, Colin has been working on a Consultation statement for the plan.

7. Following the Steering Group Meeting on 15 January the Chairman and Geoff Pring had a meeting with Kath Statham (Cornwall Council Landscape Architect) and June Crossland (Cornwall AONB) on 22 January to discuss a pilot Local Landscape Character Assessment for the Roseland. Their offer includes assisting Geoff, running training workshops and assistance in preparing the LLCA which will inform the policies and site selections for the NDP. We have used our email database to request volunteers to undertake the field work and so far have 25 volunteers. The first workshop is scheduled for 8 March and the Chainman will be meeting with Kath and June on 24 February to finalise the process. We are the only the second parish in Cornwall to be offered this facility which was originally piloted in St Minver last year.      

8. Parish Council Meetings. The Chairman attended and made reports at the following Parish Council meetings: Ruan Lanihorne 16 January, Veryan 20 January, St Just-in-Roseland 3 February and Gerrans on 4 February. At the February meetings it was possible to update the Councils on the returns for Q2 and agree timings for a presentation of the results at their March meetings. 

9. The Chairman has continued to provide data from the NDP to Cornwall Council for their consultation on renewable energy. They are now awaiting a final update.

10. Consultation with local businesses and “stakeholders”. Following the work undertaken by David Spreadborough a list was finalised and letters sent to 87 “stakeholders”. Responses are being received and the Chairman has already had a meeting with Tim Light of the King Harry Ferry Steam Ferry Co Ltd. 

11. The Chairman was invited to speak at a meeting of the South West Branch of the Royal Town Planning Institute on 31 January about the progress of the Roseland Plan. The meeting was also attended by Sarah Arden and Rob Lacey from Cornwall Council Planning Department who were making a presentation on Neighbourhood Planning in Cornwall. Due to the progress we are making an offer was made by these Planning Officers to assist us in the drafting of policies for the Roseland Plan. The Chairman, Vice-Chair and Secretary held a meeting 13 February to discuss the initial results from Q2. Queries were raised with them and we are awaiting a response.

12. The focus of the MT over the coming weeks is to finalise the results of Q2 and have these audited. We will then prepare a presentation for the Parish Councils for their March meetings. We will then draft a newsletter for distribution by our volunteers to every household on the Roseland. We will ensure that this is in “plain English” so that the community is clear on what the results of the consultation are. In addition we anticipate needing to hold a meeting with “Stakeholders” to present the results of Q2. Once we have completed these tasks we will need to focus on drafting the plan and the LLCA.

13. At the next SG meeting on 19 March we will have the opportunity to discuss Q2 and the policies that will emerge from it. We will update the SG with the results as we finalise them so that members can undertake their own analysis of the data. We intend to hold MT meetings every fortnight as there is still much work to be done. These will be on 3 and 17 March and the Secretary will advise where the venues are as soon as possible. Members are welcome to attend these meetings to raise any ideas or issues they may have from the Q2 analysis. If you are unable to attend in person please submit your thoughts by post or email. In addition if you would like to attend the LLCA workshop on 8 March please let John Adams know ASAP.  

14. Finally, the MT would like to thank you all for your patience, help and support.      

Jon Smith, Chairman, 14 February 2014 

[image: image1.jpg]FINANCE REPORT FOR ROSELAND NDP STEERING GROUP MEETING TO BE HELD ON 19 FEBRUARY 2014

e RECEIPTS AND EXPENDITURE AS AT 19 February 2014

DETAILS RECEIPTS EXPENDITURE
Grant from Cornwall Councillor £1,000.00
Donations for Free Prize Draw £400.00
Community Development Foundation £6,300.00
Funding
£7,000 agreed with an initial advance of
£6,300
Printing Budget £4,440 £1913.38
Website Costs Budget £580 £226.38
Stationery Costs £300 £81.95
Events and Meeting Costs £1,480 £395.00
Banner and Display Board Costs £200 £198.60
Free Prize Draw Prizes £400.00
Q2 Analysis (Terry Hedge) £160.00
Total £7,700.00 £3,375.31
Balance £4,324.69

e INVOICES FOR PAYMENT:

1. CORNWALL COUNCIL To amend and supply OS mapping details £252.00

2. COLIN HASTINGS Printing of PowerPoint slides £79.11

3.

JON SMITH ASSOCIATES LTD Print costs for Stakeholder mail shot, postage, stationery and staff cost £206.39

o At the January meeting it was agreed that the MT would reconsider our funding requirements and revisit the budget to
provide a basis for asking parishes and others for help. This work has not been completed yet as we have received an offer
from Julian German for a Grant of £500 which we have accepted on behalf of the Steering Group. This required additional





[image: image2.jpg]work to ensure it was processed by the Councils deadline. In addition the MT had anticipated the need for employing a
Consultant to draft the plan. This now seems unlikely. However it is clear that our original budget needs amending, if only
to meet the requirements of the Community Development Foundation, to whom we have just submitted our second Grant
Monitoring Report. The MT will progress this once we have a better understanding of the outstanding work required to
deliver the Roseland NDP following the final analysis of Q2 and agreement on the contents of the plan.

Jon Smith
Chairman
19 February 2014




The Extended Project Team - February 2014
	The Steering Group (with Alternates)

	John Adams (Secretary)
	Ruan Lanihorne
	David Spreadborough
	Philleigh

	David Giles
	Ruan Lanihorne
	Graham Webb
	Veryan

	Fred Greenslade
	Gerrans
	Christine Williams
	St Just

	David Hall
	Ruan Lanihorne
	Brian Willis
	St Just

	Colin Hastings (Vice Chair)
	Gerrans
	Rob Clifford-Wing
	Philleigh

	David Hubbard
	St Just
	Ralph German 
	Alternate - Gerrans

	Julie Johns
	Veryan
	Brian Chenoweth
	Alternate - St Just

	Derek Julyan
	Philleigh
	Wendy Hopper
	Alternate - Veryan

	Paul Mace
	Gerrans
	David Wilcox
	Alternate - Philleigh

	Jon Smith (Chair)
	Veryan
	Sue Wagstaff (Assistant Secretary)
	


	The Management Team

	John Adams
	Colin Hastings
	Jon Smith
	Sue Wagstaff


	The Consultants

	Jo Widdecombe
	Planning Aid England
	Sarah Arden
	Cornwall Council Planning

	Angela Warwick
	Planning Aid England volunteer
	Rob Lacey
	Cornwall Council Planning

	Sue Walters
	Planning Aid England volunteer
	Emma Ball
	Cornwall Council Localism

	Cheryl Marriott
	Cornwall Wildlife Trust
	June Crosland
	Cornwall Council LLCA Consultant

	
	
	Kath Statham
	Cornwall Council Environmental  Service

	Terry Hedge
	IT Consultant
	Colette Beckham
	Cornwall Council AONB Unit


	Communications

	Communications Plan - Colin Hastings
	Roseland Magazine - John Adams 
	Roseland Online - Mark Hatwood, 

Sue Wagstaff, Colin Hastings
	Facebook - Annabel Bayly, Colin Hastings

	Artwork - Steve Dexter and Sam Dexter, Ian Callaway
	Website - Hayley Emery, John Adams, Ben Emery
	Letters - Management Team


	Letter and Questionnaire Distribution

	Ralph German 

and Gerrans Team
	 David Spreadborough

and Philleigh Team 

(Derek Julyan)
	David Giles and Ruan Team
(David Hall)
	Christine Williams

and St Just Team
	Jon Smith and Veryan Team

(Luke Dunstone, Wendy Hopper,

Sue Wagstaff, Julie Johns, Hugh Wyndham-Smith)
	J Harris Garage and 3 village Post Offices


	Q1, Q2 and Stakeholder Engagement

	Design and Production of Q1
	Keith Brown, Helen Hastings, Paul Mace, Jon Smith, Julian German 
	Construction of Stakeholder List
	David Spreadborough, Jon Smith, Colin Hastings

	Data Entry Q1
	Sue Wagstaff
	Phone/letters to Stakeholders
	Trudi van der Wolde, Jon Smith

	Design and Production of Q2
	Management Team
	Meetings and Data Analysis of Stakeholder responses
	Jon Smith

	Data Entry Q2
	Sue Wagstaff, Graham Webb
	
	

	Data Analysis Q2 - Quantitative
	Terry Hedge, Colin Hastings
	
	

	Data Analysis - Qualitative 
	Management Team
	
	


	Summer Events and Autumn Drop-in Meetings

	The Steering Group plus ????????


	Mapping Exercise

	Graham Webb
	Geoff Pring
	David Giles
	Ralph German
	David Hubbard


	Local Landscape Character Assessment - Volunteers

	Karen Burrows 
	Diana Gray
	Margaret Miles
	Jennifer Scadding

	Caroline Coldwell
	Charlotte Green
	Andy Mullins
	Gail Smith

	David Coldwell
	David Hall
	Steph Osborn
	Jenny Wheatley

	Stuart Croft
	Jo Hall
	Marge Ostle 
	Vivienne Wiegand

	Peter Cunningham
	Helen Hastings
	Nicki Pearce
	Hugh Wyndham-Smith

	Keith Fisher
	Chris Insoll
	Geoff Pring
	

	Chris Giles
	Peter Jackson
	Anne Renshaw
	

	Jerry Goodwin
	Sharron Mascord
	Philippa Savage
	


	Other Work feeding into Production of The Roseland Plan

	Template / Design - John Adams
	Drafting Consultation Statement - Colin Hastings

	Coordination / Merging of draft content - John Adams, Colin Hastings 
	Drafting Area Profile - Graham Webb

	
	Researching re: Agri Permitted Development - Neil Coppin

	
	Scoping Carbon Reduction Options - Frances Wall (CSM)

	
	Biodiversity Matters - David Hall

	
	Design Guidelines - David Hubbard ETC 

	
	Legal Advice re: Options - Alison Goulding


Number of people involved so far is over 70.
